
The International Council of Nurses (ICN) is deeply concerned by the decision of 
the U.S. Supreme Court to overturn Roe v Wade, effectively removing the right for 
women to access high quality sexual and reproductive health care and therefore 
infringing the rights of women.  This decision has major consequences for nursing 
professionals, and patients mental and physical health. 

ICN’s Women’s Health position statement  reaffirms and respects that women have 
a fundamental right to health.  ICN supports health services that are accessible 
and sensitive to women’s needs.
ICN recognizes and respects that women need control over their reproductive 
health rights, which include access to abortion services. 

ICN’s Code of Ethics (2021)  affirms that nurses  promote environments in which 
human rights are acknowledged and respected. Nurses also advocate for equity 
and social justice for access to health care. 

Lack of access to safe abortion care is a leading cause of preventable maternal 
death and disability globally. The World Health Organization’s Abortion Care 
Guidelines 2022 (who.int) provides comprehensive evidence informed resources. 
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https://www.icn.ch/sites/default/files/inline-files/A19_Womens_Health.pdf
http://ICN_Code-of-Ethics_EN_Web_0.pdf
https://www.who.int/publications/i/item/9789240039483
https://www.who.int/publications/i/item/9789240039483

